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FROM THE PRINCIPAL'S DESK

Our final week of Term. What a great year we have had at WPS!
Can I express a huge vote of thanks for your support at our wonderful Presentation Day yesterday.
The organisation from Mrs Eather was amazing! The attendance of so many families was so
supportive for the staff and students. It was really the icing on the top of a very successful year for
WPS.
Our new school leaders were announced Allirah West, Hudson Smith, Halle Tollhurst and
Emmanuel Dequina. Outstanding role models for our school moving into 2024.
As I highlighted some key achievements for the year have been:
Our P&C, under the leadership of Katrina Gersbach, has focused on successfully negotiating the
journey out of COVID and getting the canteen up and running. A quality of canteen that most
schools are envious of. They have also made one of my ‘hair brained ideas’ to have a Before and
After School Care Centre into a very viable and profitable enterprise. Special mention in this
regard needs to go also to Kate Boland our amazing BASC Coordinator.
Our academic results remain strong from Preschool to Year 2 and at State levels for Literacy and
Numeracy from Years 3 to 6.
Our music program continues to provide outstanding opportunities for students at our school.
A broad range of students participate in enrichment activities such as, mentoring, chess club,
boys shed, kitchen garden each week, extending and challenging them.
The talent in our sporting teams and the large number of Western Representatives from our
school continue to be acknowledged across the State.
Our carols night finished off a great day and was very well attended. Congratulations to all the
winners in the P&C raffle. Their work this year has once again been outstanding.
Reports are complete. I really enjoyed the reading about the progress described and especially
enjoyed the student comments once again.
Our word of the week is VALUABLE. Please enjoy your valuable time with family over the break.
Feel free to ask your child to put it in a sentence.
Our staff for next year will be the same as we finish this one with many staff becoming
permanent. 
One notable change will be the retirement, following leave next year, of Mrs Bev Conn. Her
contribution to this school cannot really be summarised in a few words but as a mother of former
students, a P&C representative, and a valued member of the staff for over 30 years I would like to
thank her here today. I wish her well in her transition to retirement. She will be helping Alana
Stone step into the relieving role to start next year.
Have an amazing Christmas with family and friends and a very happy New Year!



Student of the week
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Buzzie Winners

Declan PS, Lucy PS, Sianna PS, Ava PS, Kaidance 4T, Victor
4T, Rocco 3F, Julia 1A, William 1A, Kyson 1DP, Remi KP,

Skylah KG, Natalie KR, Destiny 5B, Jasper Maroon, Dominic
Maroon

  Attendance Award: Jorji Miller
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Within Greater Sydney, a number of bus service providers have changed their names. 

Parents intending to lodge an application for a School Opal card will need to visit transportnsw.info 
trip planner to obtain the correct bus operator name servicing your area prior to lodging an 
application. 

 

Students who need a new or replacement School Opal card or travel pass for 2024 can apply 
now. A new application will need to be submitted if they are applying for the first time, or if they 
are requesting an additional travel entitlement because of a new shared parental arrangement 
(e.g. joint custody). 
Students who change address, school, campus location, have repeated a year or received an 
expiry notification for their school travel entitlement should renew or update their details before 
the end of term 4. This will ensure that schools can endorse applications, and travel passes 
remain valid for the start of the 2024 school year. School Opal card holders will have the 
changes applied to their existing card. 

If a student’s distance eligibility has changed based on their grade (i.e. grade two to grade 
three), the system will automatically update their entitlement if they meet the new criteria. If 
they do not meet the new eligibility criteria, we will send an expiry notification via email. 

Students who have an entitlement approved under a medical condition that is due to expire will 
receive a notification advising them to re-apply. 
Term Bus Pass holders will receive a notification to re-apply. 

Students in the Opal network applying for an Opal card (including a Term Bus Pass) for the first 
time will receive their Student Opal card at their nominated postal address. Cards will be mailed 
out from January 2024. 

Students living in rural and regional (R&R) areas should receive their travel pass at the start of 
the new school year from their nominated transport operator. It may come via the school or be 
sent directly to them at home. Note: some R&R operators do not issue travel passes. 
Students/parents should confirm with their nominated operator if they do not receive a pass. 

We ask that parents plan ahead and make sure their child knows which service/s to use and has a
valid ticket to travel; either a School Opal card or Child/Youth Opal card (within Greater Sydney)
or a School Travel Pass (outside Greater Sydney), from the start of the school year. 
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School Student Travel 
Term 4 2023 

Travel from Term 1 2024 

Changes to your bus service provider 

2024 school travel applications are now open 
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School Student Travel 
Term 4 2023 

Applications for 2024 School Student Transport Scheme (SSTS) travel open at the start of Term 
4 2023, so parents/students can apply or update details early and be ready for the start of the 
new school year. 

Most students using the Opal network will not need a new Opal card and can continue travelling 
on their existing card each year. 

The start of the year is a busy period for local transport operators, and students travelling 
without a valid ticket make service planning and operations difficult. 
We recognise that for some families last minute changes to school enrolments mean they may 
not have a School Opal card or Travel Pass for the start of term. In the Opal network, we strongly 
encourage these families to have their children travel with a Child/Youth Opal card until they 
receive their valid School Opal card. If outside Greater Sydney, parents should contact their local 
bus operator to discuss their travel needs. 

Bus operators are flexible and understanding, particularly at the start of the school year, and will 
ensure students can travel safely to and from school. But to best support our operators we 
encourage all students to have a valid ticket, as early as possible, from the start of the school 
year. 

Students using School Opal cards are also reminded that they must tap on and tap off in line 
with the Student code of conduct and Opal terms of use. 

transportnsw.info 

Further information can be found at Plan your trip to school | transportnsw.info 

Enquiries can be submitted at Fares, concessions, tickets & top-up feedback | transportnsw.info 
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